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Victim Identified in Henrico Police’s Death Investigation 
 
Update: The victim in this case has been identified as 25-year-old, Chelsey Nicole Lenig.  This 
remains an active investigation and detectives ask if anyone has information regarding this case, 
to submit any tips on the P3 Tip website: https://www.p3tips.com or by calling Crime Stoppers 
at 804-780-1000.  
 
****************************************************************************** 
 
As of July 21, 2020, Henrico Police Detectives are in the beginning stages of a death investigation 
where remains were located along the 5200 block of Charles City Road. Henrico Police are 
working alongside the Medical Examiner’s Office to examine the identify the victim and determine 
the cause of death. 
 
During the investigation, officers and detectives identified Christian Thomas Clark, as a person of interest.  
On July 22, 2020, just after midnight, Mr. Clark, age 22, of Henrico County, was arrested and charged with 
illegal disposal of a body, and an outstanding warrant for a failure to appear warrant for possession of a 
controlled substance.  He has been transported to the Henrico County Jail where he is being held without 
bond.      
 
As additional details become available in this death investigation, updates will be provided.         
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